TEXTRON Lycoming

Stratford Division
Textron Lycoming /
Subsidiary of Textron Inc

550 Main Street Stratford, CT 06497 203/385-2000

June 16, 1988

Mr. R. Mason, Principal Sanitary Engr. CT. D.E.P.
Water Compliance Unit
165 Capitol Avenue
Hartford, CT 06106

Dear Mr. Mason:

Textron Lycoming will shortly - expected to be July 1, 1988 - commence the final phase of the closure of the surface impoundments for metal hydroxide sludge.

In dewatering the sludge during excavation it is planned to utilize the treatment system. The quantities of liquid to be treated together with the normal liquid floor are not expected to exceed the design capability (400 gpm) of the treatment system. This extra filtrate will possibly cause the average daily flow allowed in NPDES permit No. CT 0002984 to be exceeded at times.

I have enclosed copies of the approved CT. D.E.P. & U.S. E.P.A. closure plan section describing the possible need and method and would ask that the Water Compliance Unit review and consider approval such an increased flow if needed. The project is scheduled to be completed by October 1988.

Very truly yours,

TEXTRON LYCOMING

John Fleming

Chief Environmedtal Engineer

cc: G. Dews, Ct. D.E.P.

Enclosures